Albuquerque Talent Development Academy (ATDA)
Governing Council (GC) Emergency Meeting Minutes
05/23/24


	GC Members
Jose Scott, President (Present)
Gloria Garza, Vice President (Present)
Kelly Wogenrich, Treasurer (Present)
Brian Jones, Member (Present)
Jan McClure, Member (Present)

	Others Present

	Lucinda Molina, Principal
Michael Davis, Assistant Principal/Tech
Corinne Teller, Business Manager
Anne Massie, ATDA Math Interventionist
Chris Starr, ATDA ELA Teacher
Dennis Montoya, ATDA Math Teacher
Gabriel Nemiroff, ATDA SS Teacher
Herman Garcia, ATDA Registrar
Lisa Hilden, ATDA SpEd Coordinator
Lorraine Spencer, ATDA SpEd Department
Nora Padilla, ATDA ELA Teacher
Victoria Yokoyama, ATDA Counselor
Ashley Zamorano Reyes, ATDA Student
Carlos Chavez Nino, ATDA Student
Chloe Morales, ATDA Student
Deandra Casaus, ATDA Student
Emilly Valencia, ATDA Student
	Graciela Mendez-Ochoa, ATDA Student
Henry Hernandez Nino, ATDA Student
Leilani Lopez, ATDA Student
Linda Saunders, Grandparent
Jesus Moncada, CDHA Principal
Casey Benavidez, CDHA Assistant Principal
Katherin Hinton, GearUp Coordinator
Melissa Mendonca, GearUp Coordinator
Darren Griego, GearUp Representative
Rachel Saenz, GearUp Representative
Patricia Espinoza, APS Representative
Roberta Velasquez, APS Representative
Tamara Trujillo, GUNM Representative
Andi Janusekiwicz, SVA Programs Director
Abigail Savage, General Public
Kari Martinez, General Public
Kyle Hunt, General Public



Call to Order and Pledge of Allegiance @ 11:07 AM:  Jose Scott


[Open Session]

	Approval of Agenda

	Motion to Approve
Gloria Garza
	Motion Seconded
Brian Jones

	Vote
Jose Scott – Approved            Gloria Garza – Approved            Kelly Wogenrich – Approved            
Brian Jones – Approved            Jan McClure – Approved





	Approval of 05/21/24 Minutes

	Motion to Approve
Kelly Wogenrich
	Motion Seconded
Jan McClure

	Vote
Jose Scott – Approved            Gloria Garza – Approved            Kelly Wogenrich – Approved            
Brian Jones – Approved            Jan McClure – Approved



Public Input
Tamara Trujilo – Tamara paid compliments to Ms. Mendonca and Mr. Cromwell for their excellent work in recruiting and providing resources via the GearUp Grant to ATDA students.  Tamara is responsible for assisting ATDA with college bus tours and other college initiatives.  She iterated parent support and student interest in these programs at ATDA.  She indicated that if the school continues, she and GearUp are enthusiastic to continue support of the school.
Dennis Montoya – Mr. Montoya presented NWEA student data in mathematics for a student who previously lived in Mexico and came to the school with limited English skills.  The data showcased the growth of the student over the course of her ATDA years.  Dennis also highlighted GearUp programs as hitting strides in the years the program has been in place.
Darren Griego – Darren is in charge of GearUp data to certify if schools meet or exceed the data requirements of GearUp.  Darren indicated ATDA is excellent at hitting data goals in the program.  He believes the school represents a positive culture of college and career readiness, and he foresees continued improvement with the program if the charter continues to operate.
Melissa Mendonca – Melissa has been in contact with students at ATDA and indicated some of these students will speak today while others emailed the GC with messages for review.  Melissa highlighted the relationships on the school campus as emphasized by the students of ATDA.  These relationships are valuable to the students, sometimes for reasons of safety and security.  Despite the absence of a guard, the relationships at the school help them to feel safe.  She also said students are aware of the opportunities ATDA can provide for the students.
Emilly Valencia – Emilly is a 10th grade student at ATDA who transferred.  Emilly has been successful at ATDA and pointed out that ATDA has given her a voice and allowed her to see a pathway to her future.  She is attending a trip to college advantage camp in 2 weeks and sees potential for the future of the school. 
Linda Saunders – Linda’s grandson, Chaunie, attends ATDA as a transfer from TMS, a Montessori School.  Ms. Saunders complemented the teachers at ATDA for getting Chaunie up to speed on his mathematics and reading skills.  She notices Chaunie now enjoys coming to school.  She believes closing the school would be a big loss for the community, and feels that alternative schools in the area are not as safe as ATDA nor are the relationships as strong as they are at ATDA.


Ashley Zamorano Reyes – Ashley is a 10th grade student at ATDA.  Ashley cherishes the advice she has received from ATDA teachers.  She indicated that teachers have encouraged her to pursue college.  She is also attending the college advancement camp in 2 weeks.  Ashley feels that the teachers are dedicated to the school and to student success.
Anne Massie – This is Anne’s first year at ATDA as a math interventionist.  Anne has taken on several of the roles formerly taken on by the security guard.  She feels that staff has galvanized around the shortages on campus in order to make the school work, and intends on returning to the school if it continues.
Henry Hernandez Nino - Henry’s grades have excelled since attending ATDA and he attends and appreciates the trips that are offered to him through the school’s GearUp program.  In addition, he has been made aware of business opportunities through these trips that he feels he would not have been able to access otherwise.
Katherin Hinton – Ms. Hinton is the GearUp Regional Coordinator.  She confirmed the quality of Ms. Mendonca’s student participation data collected at ATDA and indicates that ATDA has met or exceeded participation requirements.  Ms. Hinton also noted that Ms. Mendonca’s career pathways data is in excess of the minimum requirements as well.
Deandra Casaus – Deandra appreciates the small school size of ATDA and fears that she will not be paid attention to if she transfers to a larger school.  She finds ATDA convenient and believes teachers recognize her struggles and properly offer assistance.
Chris Starr – Mr. Starr is a Grade 11/12 Language Arts teacher at ATDA.  Mr. Starr has seen amazing things happen with students on campus, especially in terms of students considering their post-secondary options.  Mr. Starr believes that the school has a bright future and is willing to stay with the school if it continues.


Additional Final Action Items
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Motion to Stay ATDA Closure, contingent on installing required personnel prior to June 4, 2024 – After additional discussion pertaining to a potential ATDA closure, a motion was made to stay all motions and associated actions related to closure until the next meeting of the Governing Council in early June.  The GC set a date of June 4 as a cut date for the installation of a school principal, this position being essential to the continued operation of ATDA, and indicated that at the June 4 meeting, a motion to close would be made if this position cannot be filled.  In addition to this vacancy, the school will quickly need to fill 2 staff vacancies, including that of a mathematics teacher and a social studies teacher.  There will also be 2 vacancies on the ATDA Governing Council that will need to be filled.  As a summary of information provided by GC members at the meeting on this item prior to the motion:

· Mr. Scott reiterated that any decision is based on finances which are in turn dependent on enrollment.  83 student is the approximate start number for next year.  Pending deadlines as well as an overall historic lack of parent support are factors for the GC. 
· Mr. Jones mentioned his 18 years of service to ATDA and that he has been with the school longer than any individual.  He would like the school to continue functioning if possible as long as the function of the school remains worthwhile.  He agreed with Mr. Scott that parent participation as members of the GC has not historically worked, with no parent since 2016 lasting more than a year on the council.
· Ms. Garza met with CDHA on June 22 about logistics.  She praised all of the input at the meeting from GearUp members and acknowledged the positive school culture.  She indicated only 7 students are pre-registered at this time for the upcoming school year, and that enrollment projections are low.  She mentioned some teachers are leaving, and with the financial durability currently in place, the school can operate only for one additional year.  With unforeseen circumstances, the difficulty of operation can quickly compound.  As Ms. Garza pointed out, although the GC can hold off on a closure to get things in place, if things do not work out, the staff as well as the students will be shorted on their opportunities.
· Ms. Wogenrich expressed concerns that a principal with charter experience would be preferred for the vacant post.  This person would also need to assemble required personnel as needed to have the school continue.
· Ms. McClure brought up the potential issues that would arise with a midyear closure.  A vote to close in the near future would maintain control over the fate of the school and would avoid situations that would be unable to take place smoothly.

	Motion to Approve
Gloria Garza
	Motion Seconded
Kelly Wogenrich

	Vote
Jose Scott – Approved            Gloria Garza – Approved            Kelly Wogenrich – Approved            
Brian Jones – Approved            Jan McClure – Approved




	Confirmation of Scheduling of Next ATDA Governing Council Meeting
· The June 2024 GC Meeting has been scheduled for 06/04/24 @ 5:30 PM.

	Motion to Approve
Kelly Wogenrich
	Motion Seconded
Gloria Garza

	Vote
Jose Scott – Approved            Gloria Garza – Approved            Kelly Wogenrich – Approved            
Brian Jones – Approved            Jan McClure – Approved



	Motion to Adjourn @ 12:07 PM

	Motion to Approve
Gloria Garza
	Motion Seconded
Brian Jones

	Vote
Jose Scott – Approved            Gloria Garza – Approved            Kelly Wogenrich – Approved            
Brian Jones – Approved            Jan McClure – Approved



